
This week's Prayer

Catholic Life in School

7th June 2024
Dear parents and carers,
“Most Sacred Heart of Jesus - we place all our trust in you.” Today we celebrate the burning love of Jesus, on
the feast day of the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  We have also been focusing on our overarching theme of ‘Stewardship’
as we celebrate World Environment Day and World Ocean Day today. Through our Catholic Social Action, we are
learning that we should all make small steps towards protecting our ‘Common Home’ for many generations to come. 
Our Gospel, last weekend, celebrated the solemnity of Corpus Christi - and this weekend we will support our Year 3
children who will make their First Holy Communion for the first time. Thank you to all involved in preparing the
children to receive this special Sacrament and as a school, we will continue to pray for them as they continue on
their journey of faith, receiving Christ every week. 
We wish you all a weekend full of love, faith and laughter. God bless.
Mrs Yorke  

Masses

St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

O most holy heart of Jesus, fountain of every blessing, I adore you, I love you, and with lively
sorrow for my sins I offer you this poor heart of mine. Make me humble, patient, pure and

wholly obedient to your will. Grant, Good Jesus, that I may live in you and for you. Protect me
in the midst of danger. Comfort me in my afflictions. Give me health of body, assistance in

my temporal needs, your blessing on all that I do, and the grace of a holy death. Amen.
Amen

Year 1 Mass - 5.6.24 - Sacred Heart of Jesus
Year 1 led us in our Mass to the Sacred
Heart of Jesus. We learnt how Jesus burns
with love for us. We ask that God will
strengthen our love for Him as we get older.

June is dedicated to the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus
Our theme for the Summer term is: 'Stewardship'

Our virtues for this half term are: - 'Learned and Wise'

Y4 Mass - Immaculate Heart of Mary
Our next Mass in Church will be on Wednesday 12th June 2024,
starting promptly at 9:15am. Year 4 children will be leading our Mass
and Year 3 children will attend wearing their Holy Communion attire.
All parents are welcome to attend. 



This week's news
Reception news: -  

Reception class have been learning about the Oceans.

Year 1 news: -  
Year 1 enjoyed their outdoor maths lesson, where they worked in pairs to give out instructions.

Year 2 news: -  
Year 2 have been fabulous artists, inspired by Picasso art work. 

Year 3 news: -  
Year 3 have been analysing the structure and texture of music.



Year 5 news: -  
 Year 5 have been learning about natural causes of climate change. 

Year 4 news: -  
Year 4 have enjoyed their Athletics lessons, running relays this week.

Year 6 news: -  
Year 6 theologists are researching ahead of their new RE unit.  They are learning all about the Great

Commission and have researched what each of Jesus’ disciples did after Jesus’ Resurrection.

Planning child-led prayer



Catholic Life 
As a Catholic school, every half-term, we study a pair of

Jesuit virtues that help us to develop in our mission and to
be more like Jesus.

This half term - we are focusing on ‘learned and wise’.

 This week, Year 6 have studied the symbolism of the
Sacred Heart of Jesus, after discussing Matthew’s Gospel:

“Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am
gentle and humble in heart.” Our virtues tree shows how we

can learn about Jesus’ love through the Sacred Heart.

On this special feast day, we have been learning more about The Sacred Heart of Jesus. 
KS1 made their own heart to show how they can follow Jesus and be like him.

Sacred Heart of Jesus



We are so incredibly lucky to have our Parish links. This week, Year 2 have enjoyed a visit to our
beautiful Church to begin their new R.E unit. Thank-you Father Hilary for showing us some of
the features of the Church and letting us ask you some questions about your role as a priest

Parish Links

Well done to Finn, who over
half term break decided to do a
toy sale at the end of his drive.
He designed the posters himself

and organised the toys he
wanted to sell. He raised just
under £100 which he will be
donating to the Children's

Hospital. A great example of
Faith in Action. Great work :)

Living out our school mission

Gathering for whole school prayer



Mrs Yorke spent time in
Normandy this half term ahead

of the 80th anniversary,
visiting many museums and

services and lighting candles at
Bayeux Cathedral to pray for
those who lose their lives

through war.

God our Father, 
we pray for all who suffer as
a result of conflict, and we
ask for peace in our world:

For the service men and
women who have died in
the violence of war, each
one remembered by and
known to God; May they

have peace and eternal life.  
Lord God we pray for peace.

We give thanks for the
peace-makers and peace-
keepers, who seek to keep
this world secure and free.
We pray for our leaders -

political, military and
religious; asking for gifts of
wisdom and resolve in the
decisions that they make. 

We make this prayer
through Christ Our Lord.

Amen 

Year 6 reflected on the
importance of D-Day. They

watched some news reports and
thought about why it is so

important for us to
commemorate this day.

Reception planned a
beautiful prayer session to

remember D-Day. The
children decided to make

our sacred prayer space look
like a poppy for
remembrance.

Year 2 looked at real-life
medals as they learnt more

about D-day and led a
prayer session in our prayer

garden.

Year 5 discussed D-
Day, prayed ‘Eternal
Rest’  for the soldiers
who lost their lives on
and around D-Day and
designed medals for

their bravery.

Year 1
prayed for
those who

served in the
World Wars

and
remembered
those fallen
at D-day.



Thank you to Severn
Trent who led our whole

school assembly,
teaching us all about

the importance of water
for the survival of our

blue planet and how we
can help by not wasting

water. 
Well done to all the
children who helped
lead our assembly.

World Ocean Day - Friday 7th June 2024
Thank you for supporting our over-arching
teaching of Stewardship and Pope Francis'

Laudete Si' encyclical. Any donations received
will go towards the Marine Conservation Society
Charity. The children had a lovely day in school.

Severn Trent Water - Friday
7th June 2024

As part of our learning on
World Ocean Day, Severn

Trent led assemblies for the
whole school and hosted

workshops specific workshops
for Year 4 and Year 5.

The children watched a live lesson to learn all
about the superheroes of the ocean! It has been

interesting to learn about how important our
oceans are for so many things! Did you know

that Seagrass is an ocean superhero?

Year 1 identified where
there are ponds and bodies
of water in our local area.

Year 4 and Year 5 took
part in a ‘Sewer soup’

workshop where they learnt
about the waste treatment
process and how to keep
the sewer network free

from blockages.

All the children
enjoyed

dressing up in
blue and

fundraising in
order to

conserve our
marine life.



Sports

Congratulations to Joshua in Year 6, who has recently earnt his black belt with USKO Karate. 
Joshua began karate at St. Mary’s breakfast club in Year 2. Due to lockdown, he gained his 2nd belt via Zoom.

He has shown incredible effort to the Sport over the last 4 years. Well done on your achievement Joshua.

Congratulations
to Olivia in Year
5 who has won
the Golden Boot

trophy for
Harborne’s U11

district football 
 - we are so
proud of you!

A super performance from our U11 girls this week. They won 7-2 � 
Thank you to Our Lady of Fatima for a great game and for hosting.

Girls football

Karate

WOW Championships
The children were

wonderful at the WOW
Championships held by 

Premier Education.
Our children did so well
and a special well done
to Yumi and Jahzi, who
were our top girl and
boy scorers. Well done

to everyone who
participated.



Other News

We’re in  the process of updating our school library ready for September 2024...
And what a wonderful start has been made. Over half-term break, our wonderfully talented

Madame Baille has painted this amazing mural based on our most-loved books! 
Thank you so much, Madame Baille � stay tuned for further library transformations.

Thank you to our hard working PTA and all those
who help our PTA by volunteering their services or

supporting our events. Money raised is going towards
projects such as the redesign of our new library,

which will help inspire so many of our children and
their love of reading for years to come.

Donations needed for Summer Fayre
The PTA have asked for the following donations to sell at the

School Summer Fayre on Friday 21st June 2024...

Reception and Year 1 – chocolates
bars or small boxes of chocolates for the tombola

Year 2 - sweets
bagged up, rolls or boxed 

Non-school uniform day for Reception , Year 1 and Year 2
on - Monday 17th June 2024

Children wear their own clothes and donate: - 

Non-school uniform day for Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6
on - Thursday 20th June 2024

Children wear their own clothes and donate: - 
Year 3 - sweets

cellophane cone and
secured with tie

Year 4 - 
books

Year 5 - 
cakes, cupcakes

etc...

Year 6 - 
teddies and soft toys



Other important dates



Next week - WB 10.6.24

Holy Communions 
8.6.24 10:00am
8.6.24 2:00pm
9.6.24 2:00pm

Our Year 3 children will be making their First Holy Communion at St. Mary's
Church this week.  This marks the third major step on the children's journey of

faith, when the children receive the sacrament of the Eucharist for the first time.

Week Beginning 10th June - Phonics Check for Year 1
Year 1 children will be completing their phonics screening check next week.

This check assesses children on how well they can decode certain words. Decoding means
sounding out an unfamiliar written word. The children will be asked to decode a series of

40 different words. While most of these will be real words, there will also be some
pseudo-words mixed in. These are sometimes known as alien words, and they will be

accompanied by an image of an alien to help children identify them. We wish them the
best of luck in their phonics check.

To celebrate that many of the children will have made the Sacrament of Holy Communion, we invite all Y3
children to bring in their Holy Communion outfit/smart clothes, to school on Wednesday 12th June 2024.

The children will wear their clothes/outfits to the Y4 Mass in Church on Wednesday morning at 9:15am and
will receive a special blessing from Fr. Hilary. All families are welcome to this Mass. Following the Mass, the

children will have a little celebration in school before changing back in to their school uniform/PE kit. 
 

Please bring in Holy Communion outfits, in a named bag or on a named hanger. Please do not bring
'accessories' e.g. bags, gloves, veils and jewellery as we do not want anything to be lost/damaged. 

Year 2 Harborne Library Visit - 7.6.24
Year 2 will be visiting Harborne Library next Tuesday.

2E will leave at 8:50am
 2G will leave at 10:20 am

If you are a parent who would like to attend and support
walking to and from the library, please let the Year 2 staff know. 

Year 5 school trip - 12.6.24 or 13.6.24
Year 5 will be visiting Sarehole Mill next week on

Wednesday 12th June (5F) and
Thursday 13th June (5M).

Please refer to your school letter for further details. 

Year 6 Fathers’ Day Inspire - 14.6.24 1:15-3:00
Year 6 will have their Fathers’ Day Inspire on Friday 14th June.
Please arrive at 1:15 for the Inspire event, if you have a child in

Year 6, for a prompt 1:30 start. You will have the opportunity to
work with your children in 2-3 activities during the afternoon. 



Other important dates

Reminders

Registration for Grammar Schools open - Year 5 pupils
Registration is now open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like
their child to sit the entrance test for The Grammar Schools in Birmingham,
for entry to Year 7 in September 2025. Registration can be made online by

visiting the website below. 
The closing date for registering is 4pm on Friday 28th June 2024.  

The test will take place on Saturday 14th September 2024.

westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk

Fathers’ Day Inspire - 18.6.24 9:15-11:00 or 1:15-3:00
To celebrate Father’s Day, we are hosting a special play-based ‘Parents and

children Inspire workshop’ in school. This workshop has been designed for dads in
line with Fathers’ day but of course mums or any family member can attend. The
person attending must be an adult over 18 years of age. We have planned some

fun activities, led by staff in school, where you can work with your children across
the year groups. Please book your space on Gateway, if you would like to attend
the workshop as we need to know numbers and who is attending. Thank you.

Shakespeare Rocks
Not long now to our Year 6's
perform one last time at St.

Mary's in their show -
Shakespeare Rocks

Year 6 are putting on two
performances of Shakespeare
Rocks for Y6 parents only.  

The performance will also be
recorded so can be shared with

loved ones later.

Performances are: 
11th July at 2:00pm
12th July at 2:00pm

Year 6 residential
Year 6 will be off to Alton Castle on Monday 17th June
and will return to school before the end of the school

day on Wednesday 19th June. Year 6 parents, please refer
to letters for information about kit and what the children

need for their trip.
Any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask.



Pastoral Team 
If you require any support from school please speak to a member of our pastoral team

We are an operation encompass school. Therefore school is working alongside the police to
ensure support for any child who has been involved in or witness to domestic abuse. 
Please find more information about this on our website or contact the school office.

K E E P I N G  S A F E

Child Safety Week



Good attendance, continues to be a school and government priority. 
Remember below 95% is a concern and below 90% is classed as persistent absence. If you have any
problems with regards to getting your child to school or you are struggling to improve your child’s

attendance, please speak to Mrs. Yorke or Mrs. Davis.
We will announce the attendance for the previous week in this section of the newsletter each week.

This is a reminder that holidays during term time are unauthorised. If you intend to take your child
out of school during term time, we ask that you complete a holiday request form at least 2 weeks

prior to the leave date where possible. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking
unauthorised leave of absence. Children need to be in school every day so please ensure holidays are

only booked during school holiday time. 

Do not book holidays during term time

Attendance and Punctuality: -
Our attendance for last week was -



Congratulations to the following children who have shone in school over the last week: 
Brando
Fifeh
Elliot
Ian
Theo
Ruby
Jan
Oscar
Trinidad
Mustafa
Shaun
Alex 
Ava
Ophelia

For his lovely drawing in RE to say thank you God for his best friend! 
For having a wonderful first week at St Mary’s - what a superstar!  
For his thoughtful contributions in English!  
For his fabulous segmenting and blending in reading and wonderful effort in phonics!  
For his super Maths!  
For always living out the Catholic virtues in everything she does! 
For trying hard in his learning and reading with intonation and volume! 
For his super effort in Maths this week! 
For being a super class role model with behaviour and doing her best!
For his effort with all his work this week! 
For excellent contributions in lessons, especially in RE!
For really trying with his handwriting! 
For her fantastic attitude to learning and a great first week back! 
For working hard in every subject this week, particularly English and RE! 

Year RB
Year RT
Year 1F
Year 1L
Year 2E
Year 2G
Year 3L
Year 3T
Year 4J
Year 4M
Year 5F
Year 5M
Year 6O
Year 6R


